
Hi Everyone… Happy New Year!,

Well here we are… a new year, a new president, and a lot of new 
and exciting tours for 2013.  But as I start my term and write my 
first “note” it is with a sad heart as I think about the passing of 
our good friend and long time member Larry Halter.  Larry was 
president in 2005 and treasurer for a number of years.  Many of 
you know Larry much better than I did, but two things come to 
mind when I think of Larry: he really enjoyed our club and was 
willing to do whatever he could to make it better, and he had a big 
heart.  Larry would often bring one or more of his nephews and 
their friends to our events.  For a number of years Larry has 
hosted one of our Spring Tune-ups, and this April he was planning 
to host it again.  Well as a way to honor Larry’s dedication and 
service to the club, a few members have suggested calling our 
annual Spring Tune-up the “Larry Halter Memorial Spring Tune-
up”.  We will let everyone know the new location of the LHMST 
once it is finalized.   

"A" note from the 
president:

President – Dan Bickley
Vice President – Chip Stout
Secretary – Ellis Kauffman
Treasurer – Jaci Rohner
Tech Dir/Newsletter Ed – Rick Lindner
Tour Director – Daric Galden
MARC Regional Director – Doug Jones
Sunshine Director – Karen Szakelyhidi

Officers:

Hello Everyone,

Touring Season Is officially here, the weather has turned into Spring, and I can hear birds 
chirping and Model A's humming.  April was for the Club and we welcomed four new members 
to our ranks!!: Lloyd Moore, Blaine Conrad, Harry Spieker and Mike Duffey. Be sure to 
introduce yourself . They represent a variety of backgrounds with a profound interest in the 
Model A.  A hearty welcome to all of you!
We started April with dinner at the Kissho in Reynoldsburg and Kathy and I found our new 
"favorite restaurant“! Then this past Thursday, Jaci and Steve Rohner arranged a tour of the 
OSU Football Stadium (the Shoe). Not only did the group learn a great deal about this iconic 
sports venue, but we went down on the field and got a feel for playing in front of 102,000+ 
avid fans. I think Ellis hit Monroe with a 92 yard touchdown pass!
We also had our two Spring Tune-ups with lot's of coffee, great donuts and story telling.......oh 
yes, some tuning up too. May looks busy as well with our Tech Meet being held at the 
Moore's. Tech subjects will include Doug Jones updating us on MARC, as well as Dean from 
Arrow Radiator covering radiator maintenance.  John will present information from his visit to 
the MARC meeting in St. Louis, while Jackie and the ladies share salads for dinner. 
Be sure to check out the “Upcoming Events” section for a list of great events!!

Well, that's it for this month. Now let's start 'em up and hit the road!

All the Best,

Dan
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Events for May 2014
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WHAT:  First Saturdays at Der Dutchman 
WHEN:  Saturday, May 3rd
WHERE:  Der Dutchman (445 S. Jefferson Ave., Plain City - corner of US42 and West Ave)
TIME:  8:30AM – 10:00AM
DETAILS: Join us for our casual club breakfast.  ALL makes and types are welcomed.  Invite 
your friends and tell them to drive their cars!  This event is RAIN or SHINE.

WHAT:  Tech Meet
WHEN:  Wednesday, May 7th
WHERE :  John Moore's House (6260 Merchant Rd., Delaware)
TIME:  9:00AM –11:00AM
DETAILS: Doug Jones will discuss MARC (Model A Restorers Club) membership, activities, 
and membership benefits, Aarrow Radiator to discuss maintenance and do/don’ts, John 
Moore to discuss the MARC St. Louis meet.

WHAT:  Rutherford B. Hayes Home & Museum – Points Event 
WHEN:  Saturday, May 17th
WHERE:  Rutherford Hayes House (1337 Hayes Ave., Fremont)
TIME:  Leave from Bob Evans at 8:30AM SHARP (US 23N and Polaris Prkwy by Giant Eagle)
DETAILS: Dan and Kathy Bickley will lead the tour to the Rutherford B. Hayes Home and 
Museum.  Here are basic plans.  Leave from  Bob Evans at 8:30 SHARP.  Get there early if 
you want to have breakfast BEFORE we leave.  Travel up to Fremont on mostly back routes 
(with the exception of 23 North to Waldo). Get to Fremont just before 11:00 AM. Tour 
museum and house for 2 hours. Lunch at Applebee's. Then different back routes back to 
Columbus. NOTE:  The home and museum tours cost a total of $12.00 per person. We plan 
to be back in Columbus by approximately 5:00 PM. 

Upcoming Events
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3May, 2014

WHAT:  Worthington Memorial Day Parade 
WHEN:  Monday, May 26th
WHERE: Corner of East Dublin-Granville Road and Morning Street. 
TIME:  Begins at 10:00AM SHARP
DETAILS:  Ken and Karen Szakelyhidi have participated in the Parade for many years. They 
wanted to see if any other members are interested. This is not a Club Event, just a 
Memorial Day Parade. If anyone is interested, please contact Karen Szakelyhidi at 
kszakelyhidi@gmail.com or cell phone 614-207-8488. Ken and Tim Teegardin will have 
their cars in the Parade.  The Parade route is approximately 1.2 miles long.

Submission deadline for the Scuttlebutt is the 15th of the month.

EXTRA – EXTRA

Check out our New and Improved club website at

www.themodelaclub.org 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!  The 2014 Club Christmas Party. We will once 
again meet at the Clintonville Woman's Club, on Sunday, December 7th.  This 
year will be a Christmas luncheon from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM. The cost will 
drop $9.00, to $21.00 per attendee. More information will be forthcoming as 
the year progresses.

LADIES and gentlemen we've had some requests!! 
If you would like an extra copy of the Scuttlebutt e-mailed to an 
additional address (ie. work, home, your personal account instead of 
reading from your spouses e-mail!) send Dan or Rick an e-mail with 
the additional e-mail addresses and we'll be sure to add them.

WANTED!!  Women to submit articles, recipes, short 
stories, helpful hints, etc. for the Scuttlebutt.

mailto:kszakelyhidi@gmail.com


The Ohio Theatre Summer Series
Silent Picture Night – July 17 and 18

Harold Lloyd in “Girl Shy” - 1924

Wine Tasting and Fund Raiser
June 13th 5-9 pm and 
June 14th 10 am to 8 pm
Granville, Ohio

The Ohio State Fair – Ford Day
Sunday July 27th

Park on the Fairgrounds and 
spend the day.  Parade at 4pm.

Items Wanted or For Sale

Wanted – 1930-31 Roadster Drivers Door.  Also, a 1931 round 
speedometer.  Rick Lindner 614 263-3673 (FORD)

Scioto Club Name Badges

Within the week we will be ordering new name badges for the Club.  New 
members will receive a pin type badge for themselves (one or two) at no charge.  
Older members can have new badges for our cost, which should be somewhere 
near $5.  The thinking is we will have two options – a magnetic one and a pinned 
one.  Let President Bickley, or myself know just how you want the badge made 
out.  Thanks, Rick



Scioto Spotlight – Ellis Kauffman
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Our Member Spotlight for the month of May is shining on Ellis Kauffman. Ellis 
joined the Club in 1992 and has served the Club in many officer positions, 
including president in 1997, as well as being our current Club secretary. Ellis and 
his wife Ellen have been married since 1952 and are the parents of Susan, Glenn 
and David.  David being a current member and Club president in 2003. They 
have 4 grandchildren and 3 great grandchildren.  Ellis served our country as a 
member of the United States Army, received his degree in Electrical Engineering 
from Purdue University and was employed by North American Aviation for 37 
years.  A proud owner of four collectible automobiles, you'll find that Ellis' 
collection consists of a Chrysler CN6 Rumble Seat Coupe (we won't hold that 
against him!), a 1930 Model A Cabriolet, a 1931 Model A Standard Fordor and a 
1965 Mustang convertible.  Ellis has distinguished himself as a volunteer for 
many auto related projects including the restoration of the Model T Firetruck on 
display at the Columbus Firehouse Museum. He's one of the best when it comes 
to diagnosing Model A mechanical and electrical issues.  Thanks Ellis, for your 
service to our country and being a driving  force in the success of our Club!
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Eastside Tune Up
The Tune Up went very well, hosted 
by The Bickley’s on the east side and 
the Moore’s on the west.  No one lost 
a finger, however no donuts were 
saved either.  This is a great way to 
get the old girl tuned up for the 
coming tour season.  Always on hand 
are those willing to help – or at least 
tell you what you should be doing.  
Let’s hope the snow is long gone and 
we can look forward to some sunny 
days for driving our old Fords.



Ladies Driving Seminar – Saturday June 7th, 2014
Time: 9:30 am to 11:30 am
Location: Parking lot of the old JC Penney’s Outlet in 
Scarborough Blvd, Reynoldsburg.

Directions: Brice Rd exit at I-70.  South on Brice, right on 
Scarborough to the JC Penney building

Have your “designated chauffeur” drive you and your “A” 
there, and they can go get coffee – or a drink!!

I hope you will learn:
A bit about the workings of the Model A Ford
Learn the shift pattern and practice
How to start the Ford
Have a short, or long driving course around the lot.

Then after working up and appetite, go to lunch.  Maybe you 
can drive!!

Questions – Shirley Doherty 614 863-5715 
our31modela@gmail.com



Our Member of the Month – Ellis Kauffman – in Pictures

Always the sensible, low 
key, quiet person
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Scioto Model “A”                Club
900 East Cooke Road
Columbus, OH  43224-1943

Ellis Kauffman –Member of the Month
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Items For Sale or Trade or Wanted

FOR SALE: 1931 Model A Ford DELUXE ROADSTER
- Frame off restoration around 4 years ago.

- 99% original.
- ALL steel body.
- $29,900.  $26,000. NO trades
Call Sharon Enochs (937) 652-1240.

2014 Club Roster

Please contact Shirley Doherty if 
your personal or vehicle 
information has changed so she 
can update the club roster.

Shirley (614) 863-5715 or 
(www.our31modela@gmail.com)   

1929 Roadster Pickup
Older restoration, very good condition, side 

curtains, dual side mounts, bed cover.  Restored 
by Don Shoemaker.  Lucky Warner, Croton, OH  

$25,000 OBO
740 501-0703
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